MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY ON THURSDAY 22nd July 2021 AT 5:30PM

www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 6:45 PM following a presentation by Mr Ellwood.

Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman

Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman

Ms Hilary Westwood

Ms Rachel Taylor

Mr Richard Seaborne (Waverley Borough Council)

Mr Martin D'Arcy (Waverley Borough Council)

Mr Ilarion Gad, Parish Clerk

1. Public Debate
No members of the public attended
2. Apologies for absence
Mr Williams.
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 20 May 2021, have been agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
None
5. Update on the amended Tuesley Farm application.
Mr Bond informed the council that the application has been approved.
6. Updating the parish council’s policies 

The council has reviewed the Financial Regulations and agreed an updated version which the clerk will publish on the parish council’s webpage.
7. Discuss meeting dates until the end of 2021

The council agreed two official parish council meetings in September and November 2021, and two unofficial meetings if needed in October and December 2021 to discuss arising issues.

8. End of Year audit documents to approve. 
The clerk noted that we have been unable to meet the deadline for submitting the internal audit documents and the certificate of exemption which was the end of June 2021. That was due to cancelling the PC meeting as a result of the clerk’s self-isolation during that period. 

The council reviewed and agreed the internal audit documents and the chairman signed the relevant documents.
9. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications which already have been submitted to WBC.
· WA/2021/01212 ORCHARD HOUSE
· PRA/2021/01367 LAND AT HYDON HEATH
10. Councillors’ reports

Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital

Dr Martin has informed the council that the website is regularly updated with news and emerging issues. 

Dr Martin also has recently represented the PC in a meeting held by Henry Smith Charity. 
Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee
Nothing to report
Mr Bond: Joint Burial Committee/ Leithfield Park

Mr Bond has been in contact with the defibrillator’s supplier to Leithfield Park. They agreed to use a streetlamp as a power supply.  

Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths

Nothing to report
11. Finance report

Clerk reported on parish council’s cash balances, budget, and a recent bank reconciliation.

The following payments have been approved:
Chq 498 dated 21.6.21 BHIB insurance £230.43

Chq 499 dated 30.6.21 SSALC £72.00

Chq 500 dated 21.6.21 Hall hire £36.00

Chq 501 dated 10.6.21 Mulberry&Co £240.00

Chq 502 dated 30.6.21 Laptop and software £708.98

Chq 503 dated 29.6.21 Zoom ann sub £143.88

Chq 504 dated 18.6.21 HMRC £210.00

Chq 505 dated 30.5.21 Clerk's sal May £280.80

Chq 506 dated 30.6.21 clerk's sal June £280.80

Chq 507 dated 30.6.21 clerk's exp May and June £106.69

Direct debit before 18/8/2021 ICO Data Privacy Fee £35

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
12. Date of next meeting.
The first Thursday of September. 
Meeting closed at 7:45pm

